# Visitors

to meet with our Pastor, please fill in the If you would like to know more about our Parish and / or would like I would just like someone to telephone me regarding the parish: (Tear off and place in he collection plate) I would like a visit from the pastor: appropriate information below: Phone # and Email address: Name:

### Parish of St. Stephen the Martyr Corp.

10 Pearl Place, St. John's, NL

### Office Address

Suite #2 131 McNamara Drive, Paradise, NL

### Mailing Address

P.O. Box 4025 Mount Pearl, NL A1N 0A1

### Office Hours

10 - 1 PM Monday to Friday

### **Telephone Number**

(709)- 781-5631

### Website

ststephenthemartyr.ca

### **Email Address**

secretary@ststephenthemartyr.ca

### Archbishop & Primate

The Most Rev'd Foley Beach

### Diocesan Bishop

The Rt. Rev'd Charles Masters

### Rector

The Rev'd Howard Hynes

### Parish Secretary-Treasurer

Lois Drover

Website Coordinator

Phyllis Keats

## Rector's Warden

Herman Russell

Hayward Keats Parish Council

Peoples' Warden

### **Synod Delegate** Gilbert Pritchett

### ARDFC Ambassador Eleanor Muise

**Greeter Coordinator** Gloria Hynes

Daisy Combden Mesher Ruth Stanley Marion Victory Wayne Drover

### Pre Worship **Prayer Coordinator**

Hilda Lambert

### **Outreach Ministry**

St. Barnabas Harvest Ministries

### Altar Care / Eucharistic Assistant Coordinators Rita & Herman Russell

### Band "Joyful Noise"

Robert Batten Nina Brown O'Brien Ruth Stanley Selby Mesher

### Musicians

Maurice & Marion Victory

ANiC Parish of

St. Stephen

The Martyr

# SUNDAY OF EASTER

May 26<sup>th</sup>, 2019

11th Anniverary of the Parish





### THE MARTYR'S CROWN

Peoples' worship is disrupted when cell phones ring. As a gift to each other, we turn off our cell phone ringers during worship



Welcome to worship at St. Stephen the Martyr. Today marks the end of our 10th Anniversary year celebrations. Eleven years ago, on May 25<sup>th</sup>, 2008, we held our first public worship service at the Seventh Day Adventist church on Aldershot Street in St. John's. Our journey together has not always been easy but of one thing we are confident, that we have been guided and sustained at the hands of a loving and merciful God. We are profoundly grateful for all He has given us in Christ Jesus our Lord.

This past week, we have had the privilege of concluding our anniversary year with a 10<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Conference, the theme of which was has been, Building On The Foundation. Today, we conclude the conference with a celebration of the Holy Eucharist followed by a hot turkey supper. I am delighted that you are present to join in today's celebration!

On behalf of the 10<sup>th</sup> Year Anniversary Committee, chaired by Herman Russell, I wish to thank everyone for your efforts over the past year and especially this past week. Likewise, on behalf of the Parish Council and entire congregation, I express sincere appreciation to Herman and his committee for all they have done to make our 10<sup>th</sup> Anniversary year a success. As in all things, to God be the Glory!!

As, by God's grace, we continue into our second decade, let us never tire of doing good remembering that our labour is not in vain in the Lord.

Howard+

Today's Service

Liturgy

Holy Eucharist BAS

Readings

Acts 6.9-15 Psalm 67 Revelation 21.10, 22-22.5

Luke 24 36-52

Music

Joyful Noise

Greeters

Maurice & Marion Victory

**Eucharistic Assistants** Tolson & Ruby Chapman

**Next Sunday:** 

Holy Eucharist BAS



Announcements

IN REMEMBRANCE: Today marks the first anniversary of the death of our brother, Rick Stanley. Rick was a founding member of our congregation and wanted nothing more than to see the parish he helped establish continue in the Lord's work. Rick was also responsible for putting together the worship band, eventually called, Joyful Noise, that has served the parish faithfully throughout the years. It is very fitting that Joyful Noise is leading the ministry of music this afternoon. We offer today's Eucharist to the Glory of God and in special thanksgiving for the life and witness of Rick Stanley.

ARCHBISHOP'S VISIT: Our Primate, Archbishop Foley Beach, along with his wife, will be guests of Bishop Don and Trudy Harvey toward the end of June. While they are visiting the Province for a vacation, Archbishop Beach will preach at a joint service between the Good Samaritan and St. Stephen the Martyr on Sunday, June 23. This service will be held at the Good Samaritan's place of worship, the Easter Seals Building on Ridge Road.



Our Parish: For our rector and all who give leadership in our congregation, especially the Wardens and Parish Council. We give thanks for our 10Th Anniversary year which concludes today. We ask for God's guidance and wisdom as we continue onward.

Our Sister Congregations: The Good Samaritan, St. John's- Rector, Archdeacon Darrell Critch, Honourary Assistants, Bishop Don Harvey & The Rev'd Marilyn Flower. All Saints, Bonavista- The Rev'd Shaun O'Connor.

Our Ecclesiastical Province (Canada / USA): For our Archbishop, The Most Rev'd Dr. Foley Beach, who will be visiting the Province in late June.

**Our Diocese** (Anglican Network in Canada): For our bishop, The Right Rev'd Charles Masters, the clergy and people across our vast diocese.

**The Sick**: For members of our parish- Jessie Barnes, Don Nippard, Renee Noseworthy.

**Our Province**: For the newly elected minority government, under Premier Dwight Ball and the other elected parties in the House. Pray that God will give wisdom to all who govern.

**Our World:** For the devastating effects of climate change brought about by global warming. Pray that we will become better stewards of the earth that God has placed into our care (Canada / USA): For our Archbishop, The Most Rev'd Dr. Foley Beach, who will be visiting the Province in late June.